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Normally for the holidays I would be wishing you a 
happy day to enjoy with your friends and family. Now 
during these times, we need to add (remotely) to that 
line. These are tough times for all. Some are experiencing 
emotional stress, some financial stress and some both. 
Most of us know of someone with COVID and 
unfortunately, some of us know someone in the hospital 
with COVID, and if anyone has experienced a COVID 
death of a friend or family, our sincerest condolences. 

NWWT is like many other organizations. We have a 
service that people want and we want to provide, but we 
have to abide by current regulations. More importantly, 

we want to do the right thing for you, our members, to keep you safe without 
just closing-up shop.  

We have a board meeting coming up next month and will continue planning 
next year’s activities, so if you have any input or ideas, now is a good time to 
send them to me. 

Bowl Class 
Our first Bowl Turning Basics class went very well, especially for the first class. 
Bill Karow did a great job leading the class, and all the helpers enabled us to 
provide almost 1-on-1 monitoring. See article below. Many thanks to Dave 
Wood for his shop and time. 

Sharpening Class 
Unfortunately, we had to postpone the sharpening class planned for 
December due to the Pandemic. We hope to put this on in Q1 and will be 
monitoring the guidelines closely. In the meantime, you can refer to the 
excellent and comprehensive handout from Mike Meredith HERE. 

Turning Talk 
Last week’s Turning Talk was great. Lots of discussion on lamination 
techniques and examples. It is on-line HERE and well worth your time to listen. 
Join us on Saturday December 19, 9-10am for another lively discussion about 
turning. Send in ideas for topics and/or questions. Past recordings are available 
on the website – on the NWWT Calendar, recorded events are orange. 

General Meeting – January 7th, 2021 
December is a holiday month, so we normally do not meet. Our next meeting 
will be January 7th which is traditionally our tool swap meeting. We will discuss 
if we can do an on-line tool swap at our next board meeting. We do have a 
great video demonstration, “Chainsaw Maintenance, Sharpening and Safety” 
by Mike Meredith. I think you all will enjoy it and learn a lot, especially if you 
are new to chainsaws. 

Show & Tell – January 
I’ll be expecting a lot of great Show & Tell pieces for January which I expect to 
be Christmas presents so make sure you take your photos before the meeting 
and send them to Bill for display. 

—Roger
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Winter seems to have arrived here in Oregon. It’s a perfect time to turn. While remote 
Zoom demonstrations and meeting are still necessary, there is a light at the end of the 
tunnel. I, for one, am looking forward to having in-person demonstrations in 2021. That 
being said, we have had the opportunity to see a few demonstrators that would not have 
been available were it not for doing only remote demo’s since April of this year.  

If you missed Kathleen Duncan’s demonstration in November, you can still watch it by 
going to the NWWT website, opening the calendar for November, and clicking on the 
orange box in the November 5th time slot. The demo was excellent, it looks like fun, and 
is very informative. 

We will start 2021 with Interactive Remote Demonstrations (IRD’s) just like we finished 
2020. These live IRD’s are getting better and better. We might occasionally use them in the future for our in-
person meetings at the MAC. There are a quite a few outstanding demonstrators available for IRD’s from all 
over the United States. 

Our January meeting will be a demonstration by our own Mike Meredith on tool sharpening. I said this in last 
months newsletter, sharp tools are key to good turning. Dull tools are not safe, and they make turning much 
harder which is not fun. Every time I see a tool sharpening demonstration, I learn new things and am reminded 
of how to do it correctly. It is easy to learn bad habits in sharpening in my experience. 

At our February 2021 meeting, Michael Alguire will do an IRD. Michael is a native New Mexican, born in 
Albuquerque. He began his wood turning hobby in 2013, making pens and small wooden ornaments. His 
passion has grown, and his art has flourished to intricate wood turned hollow forms, including bowls, vases and 
abstract art pieces like basket illusions and more intricate pieces called "Wheels of Delicacy." Michael’s 13 years 
as a Machinist at the Very Large Array has helped him understand the mechanical aspects of his art. With no 
formal training in the Fine Arts field, Michael’s creativity comes from within. His inspiration comes simply from 
seeing a piece of wood in its raw state and imaging the possibilities. Today Michael lives in Datil, New Mexico 
(which is about 138 miles southwest of Albuquerque) with his wife Patricia, his two sons, two daughters and a 
small farm.  

VP’S “TURN ON THINGS” •  KEVIN WHITE 
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At our March 2021 meeting, we will have Betty Simnitt doing her specialty of the Basket Illusion Technique. 
Betty resides here in Portland and will be doing her first demonstration for our club. 

In April, we have David Ellsworth doing a virtual demonstration, and then keep your fingers crossed for when we 
get back to live demo’s. David might come to Oregon in person and do more demonstrations and workshops for 
our club. David is one of the founders of the AAW and a Lifetime Member who started woodturning in 1958 and 
has never stopped. He currently resides in North Carolina. Just a couple of pictures of his work below. 

VP’S “TURN ON THINGS” •  KEVIN WHITE (cont.)
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In May, our own Roger Crooks will demonstrate square plates. We are an optimistic group, and we are 
planning this to be our return to live and in-person meetings at the MAC. Keep your fingers crossed. If we 
cannot meet in person, this one, too, will be an IRD. 

In June, John Cobb from Kentfield, California has tentatively agreed to be our demonstrator and will do in 
person if possible, but also has good experience doing an IRD. 

Always let me know by phone or email of any demonstrators you know or have seen that you think would be 
good for our club. Several of the demonstrations we have seen in the last year came with a recommendation by 
one of our members. 

—Kevin

VP’S “TURN ON THINGS” •  KEVIN WHITE (cont.)

November Meeting and Demonstration 
Videos Now Available 

If you missed last week’s meeting, Kathleen’s 
demo was excellent and highly informative. Her 
handout for piercing supplies document is 
also available. 

Part 1: NWWT Meeting Intro – Recording of 
Show & Tell and Monthly Challenge 

Part 2: Kathleen’s Piercing Demo 

RECORDED MEETINGS & DEMOS

https://northwestwoodturners.wildapricot.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=%2fzIkwNMGQCVZ1YHZ59YLyG99CZeg7riI2kxApiuJcaq8As7RiluB9t4eJug%2fB0ot2peUzrIQsGPdlJ0eBjfAOHWqjzlmC3Ykwqcz%2fLw8KIM%3d
https://northwestwoodturners.wildapricot.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=8rhwrJQ19xsIChDNdlrGwNh7VjDBQ9fmPu927JN3VlRKHoutrmZF0eTdaexek6rt%2bZC50UoKlEca5rEwqiIo%2fyd00nNZc6wYw9nSeSPVRvE%3d
https://northwestwoodturners.wildapricot.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=G5MWeNWNLrQJE7TDfBJiA50%2bDdrTiUwoZBrVJ856f0Fp8Cewq6qzt0ONPqS8YNVQhNR2GYo3BbVKdtNkk6ZTOZJRvkiqXtk2DwxqvQeL4WI%3d
https://northwestwoodturners.wildapricot.org/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=SzF%2fuI1SmLgU%2f7KpyXxfNiunNo%2f8%2bA3v0McfUHbANabA5HimQMLeCnfasw%2bhj2X6c42Qxv0mCuaEQq178eq3N%2boxALpa%2fG%2fRxUUgEL3sPRQ%3d
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The next Turning Talk is planned for Saturday, December 19 @ 9:00 AM, so send me your questions and 
plan to participate. nwwt.rogercrooks@comcast.net 

It would be really helpful if you can send questions in ahead of time so we can be prepared, but live 
questions are welcome. Remember, this is a discussion group and the comments you hear are what we do or 
what we think. Not all of us are experts, so use your best judgement in what you do in your own shop. 

For security reasons, the details for logging in will be sent to you before the event via email, along with the 
selected topic. 

—Roger

NWWT TURNING TALK •  SATURDAY, DECEMBER 19

NWWT Turning Talk 
9-10am Saturday, December 19

It saddens me to report that fellow NWWT club member, Reg Kittle past away on September 24, 2020. 

I sat next to Reg and Ann at a couple meetings in the MAC, and he related how much he enjoyed coming. He 
told me he wasn’t able to turn anymore because of his hands, but he looked forward to our meeting 
presentations  and demonstrations, and the social interaction with NWWT members. He was always in good 
spirits and very pleasant to chat with.  

—Dave Wood

REG KITTLE

mailto:nwwt.rogercrooks@comcast.net
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Last fall, Northwest Woodturners member, John Sutter came up with a great idea. “Let’s make 30 
‘exceptional’ boxes for the Beads of Courage organization.” Beads of Courage, Inc. is a non-profit 
organization that is dedicated to improving the quality of life for children and teens coping with 
serious illness.  

John adapted one of his favorite box designs into a Beads of Courage box. Unique to this design is an 
8-sided box – not a friendly design for turners. To ensure consistency in the boxes, NWWT milled and 
provided all the wood so all the rest of the work could be done on the lathe. To achieve this, NWWT 

partnered with the Guild of Oregon Woodworkers to produce 30 kits ready to assemble and turn. 

Detailed instructions were provided along with a step by step video. NWWT members picked up the kits and turned them 
into beautiful Beads of Courage boxes. 

All 28 Beads of Courage boxes were hand delivered by John and his wife, Luanne to Mary Bridge Children’s Hospital in 
Tacoma, Washington. The hospital was established in 1955, by the women of the Tacoma Orthopedic Association and 
provides specialized pediatric care, equipment, and facilities for surrounding communities. 

They were met by Child Life Department assistant, Lou Ann League and volunteer, Susan Hayes who randomly opened 
one of the boxes. They were both totally delighted and thought it was beautiful. They said the children really enjoy and 

treasure these boxes. The patients especially 
love the handmade Beads of Courage, each 
one representing a memory along their 
medical journey including procedures, 
hospitalizations, clinic visits, and more! The 
beads help patients tell their own story of 
courage and bravery. The beautiful wooden 
boxes are an additional, beautiful keepsake to 
hold their special beads, and the patients truly 
enjoy receiving one. The boxes are very special 
and appreciated by the children and the 
hospital staff. John and Luanne drove home 
with a really good feeling that it was a 
worthwhile project. 

This is another example of a joint community 
service project by NWWT members. Many 
members donate their work for good causes 
but for large projects, we make it a club effort.

COMMUNITY SERVICE —  BEADS OF COURAGE

Pictured from left to right: Susan Hayes, Volunteer; John Sutter, and Lou Anne 
League, Child Life Assistant Child Life Department, Mary Bridge Children’s 
Hospital & Health Network.

NWWT Makers!

https://www.beadsofcourage.org/
https://youtu.be/TbJy8IcXXek
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Below is a Thank You card from Mary Bridge Children’s Hospital, thanking the club members and John and Luanne. 
The AAW Article is included here in the newsletter. 

BEADS OF COURAGE —  THANK YOU CARD
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NWWT Members Sharpen Their Bowl Turning Skills! 

Held at Dave Wood’s shop, the second of many NWWT turning classes 
yet to come was a big hit! Seven NWWT members attended as students 
to improve their bowl turning skills: Cyndy Clarke, Clete Templeton, 
Jennifer and Todd Carpenter, James Bennett, Kevin Fairham-Wheeler, 

and Dave Burgess. Bill Karow did an excellent 
job as lead instructor, Roger Crooks, Mike 
Meredith, Dave Williams, Lynne Barrett, Alan 
Wood, and Dave Wood served as assistants to 
make sure each of the seven students got on-
on-one coaching for the day.  

Each student picked figured maple or walnut 
bowl blanks from the club’s inventory, and 
learned to mount their blanks between centers, 
cut a tenon, and then turn the workpiece 
around and mount it in a chuck. And most 
importantly, everybody there got to pick their 
own Donut Land goodies to go with hot coffee 
on a cold day. Maple bars and apple fritters 
give one that special woodturning energy and 
artistic inspiration that inspires creativity! 

Bill Karow skillfully demonstrated each action as the students progressed from 
mounting their blanks to learning about push cuts, pull cuts, shear cuts and 
scraping. Students gathered around Bill at the instructor’s lathe for each lesson 
along the way. Then, back to their own lathes to practice what they had just 
learned with guidance from their coaches. 

NWWT experts and long time members, Dave Williams and Mike Meredith took 
the lead in showing the proper ways to sharpen bowl gouges, scrapers, and 
parting tools using two grinding stations equipped with the Oneway Vari-Grind 
and Tormek systems. Each student got a chance to learn about their own tools, 
see what the other students had, and compare notes for their future purchases. 

“BASICS OF BOWL TURNING” CLASS •  REVIEW
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And, of course, each student learned how to sharpen his own tools properly and safely. After all, a sharp tool is the 
safest tool. Some tools showed up not-so-sharp, but all went home with a razor edge. 

At the end of a fantastic day, we all gathered to show off our creations. Each student left with one or two bowls and 
a feeling of real accomplishment. The great thing about woodturning is that there is no limit to how much we can 
learn, how far we take our skill level upward, and how much simple enjoyment we can realize in these challenging 
and often frustrating times. We all had a great time learning, creating, laughing and smiling, and building stronger 
friendships. Good things in these troubled times. 

—Dave Wood, Education Coordinator

“BASICS OF BOWL TURNING” CLASS •  REVIEW (cont.)
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I’m sure everyone reading this has turned a bowl, and we certainly have had lots of demonstrations on bowl turning. I 
think I have seen (and maybe bought) every tool available to core out a bowl. So, what is left? Check this out. 

—Roger 

https://anything-from-japan.com/art-craft/woodcraft/turnery-woodcraft

HOW TO TURN A BOWL  •   ROGER CROOKS

You get what you pay for. Surely everyone has heard that expression. This is just a short article about “bargains.”  

I was carving a vase (Figure 3) which required removing lots of wood (relief carving). With my rotary tools, I first 
hogged it out with an aggressive, tungsten-carbide burr. I then switched to sanding bands (Figure 2).  

If you use a rotary tool like a Dremel, you can pay about $4 for six ½" Dremel sanding bands, or you can get over 
300 bands for $10 on Amazon. 3¢/band vs. 65¢/band. I figured I could use twenty cheap ones at the same price 
as one expensive one. Not a hard decision. BUT when I used the first one, it blew up in seconds hitting me 
(thankfully) in my glasses. Tried again – this one lasted about 30 seconds before exploding. And it went on, some 
lasted longer, but I had to slow down the speed which made the job harder and 
longer. Little did I suspect they would just blow up (Figure 1); I only considered wear.  

So now I have a wastebasket full of sanding bands and a small box of quality bands 
from Klingspor (about 40¢/band). They are a high-end supplier of all types of 
sandpaper. 

So, the moral of the story....Well, you can figure it out on your own. 

—Roger

TIP OF THE MONTH  •   ROGER CROOKS

Figure 2 - Sanding BandsFigure 1 - Exploding Bands Figure 3 - Practice Vase
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Hopefully, all of you have had a chance to check out the newly designed club website: 

www.northwestwoodturners.com  

On the odd chance you haven't, here's some useful info that may help you better navigate the site: 

Login - Your username has not changed. However, you will need to reset your password. 

NEW – Recorded Events – These are listed on the Calendar page. Click on Calendar and the Recorded Events 
are in orange. I added events back to March, so all the recorded events that we have are included. We could 
also have a page that lists them. Let us know which approach you like best. 

NEW – Photo Albums – We are introducing Member Photo Albums. You can look at mine as an example. The 
process to view other members albums is to go to Member Directory, search for their name, and you will see 
their albums. (Try Crooks. 😊 ) 
To set up your own albums, instructions are at the top of the Member Directory/Photo Album page and later 
in this newsletter. 

Your Profile – Now is a good time to review and update your profile. To get to your “Profile,” click on your name 
in the login box (upper right) after logging in.  

NEW - Your Picture – While you are in your profile, please add a photo of yourself. Member Photo is below 
your address. Adding your photo to your Member Page is a great way for the rest of the club to “put a face to 
the name.”  

Here are the members who have already added a photo to their Profiles. Great job! 

NEW NWWT WEBSITE  •   RE-DESIGN NOTES

Roger 
Crooks

John 
Fawcett

Bill  
Karow

Denvy 
Larson

Jack 
Liskear

Larry 
Madsen

James 
O'Rourke

Wayne 
Paulson

Harvey 
Rogers

Jim 
Schoeffel

Keith 
Strauss

https://www.northwestwoodturners.com/
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November's Challenge was turning a Kuksa. There were also lots of Show-n-Tell pieces to round out the year. 

When emailing me your pieces to be featured on our monthly Zoom meeting and in our newsletter, please 
rename your attachment files beforehand using your name and either “Challenge” or “Show-n-Tell,” so they don’t 
get lost in the chaos of my email inbox.  

(File name example: YourName_ShownTell.jpg or Yourname_Challenge.jpg) 

—bk

CHALLENGE & SHOW-N-TELL

NOVEMBER MEETING CHALLENGE •  KUKSA

Jason Goodrich

mailto:bill.karow@mac.com?subject=NWWT%20Show-n-Tell%20%26%20Challenge
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NOVEMBER MEETING CHALLENGE •  KUKSA (cont.)

Joel Smith Steve Newberry
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SHOW-N-TELL

Steve Newberry Will Smith

Tyler Pierce
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SHOW-N-TELL (cont.)

Kevin Jesequel

Kevin Jesequel

Tyler Pierce
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With the extended shutdown, we are concerned that library items that are checked out, will have a hard 
time finding their way back to the NWWT Library.  

Hey, here's some good news: We’ve had several responses on the request for checked out items in last 
month's newsletter. Thanks to those who responded. Everyone else, check your bookshelves and 
workshops for overdue NWWT materials.

REMEMBER THOSE 
DVDS & BOOKS  
YOU CHECKED OUT 
FROM THE NWWT 

LIBRARY  
A LONG, LONG  
TIME AGO? 
RETURN THEM 
PLEASE!

LIBRARY RETURNS
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Member photo albums are collections of photos that can appear on a member's profile. 

Members can create multiple photo albums and upload photos to their albums. Members can add 
descriptions to their albums and captions to their photos. 

There is a limit of 50 photos for each member photo album. Photos added to member photo albums 
do not count towards your overall file storage limit. 

Administrators can control how many albums a member can add to their profile. Both administrators and 
members can control whether other members and non-members can view their photo albums. 
Administrators cannot manage photos within member photo albums. 

Setting up your own photo albums: 

1. Log in to the website  

2. Click on your name in the upper right corner 

3. Click on Member photo albums 

4. Click on Add Album 

From there you name the album and optionally add a description. Click on Submit and then you can add five 
photos at a time. 

CREATING YOUR OWN PERSONAL PHOTO ALBUM  
ON THE NEW WEBSITE

https://northwestwoodturners.wildapricot.org/
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On the dialog box that appears, select up to five images to be uploaded at a time. 

You can select photos saved using the following file formats: .jpg, .gif, .png and .tif.  

After selecting the files to be uploaded, click the Upload button. 

The selected photos will be uploaded and added to the photo album. 

Managing photos: 

After adding photos to a photo album, you can set a photo as the album cover, assign a caption to the photo, 
or delete photos. 

Administrators cannot manage photos within member photo albums 

Setting a photo as the album cover: 

To set a photo as the album cover – so that the photo is used as the thumbnail for the album – hover over 
the photo within the album then click the Set as cover link. 

The photo will now appear as the first photo within the album, and as the album cover on the Member 
photo albums page. 

CREATING YOUR PERSONAL PHOTO ALBUM (cont.)
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Assigning a photo caption: 

To assign a caption to a photo, click the photo within the photo album, then click the Add caption link that 
appears below the photo. 

In the field that appears, enter the caption, then click Save. 

Viewing member photo albums: 

Member information is protected to only other NWWT members including the photo albums. 

1. Log in to the website 

2. Go to your profile (see above) 

3. Click on Member photo album 

On the member's profile, the photo albums will be displayed, using one photo from each album as the album 
cover. 

To view a photo album, the visitor clicks the album cover. Thumbnails will be displayed for each photo in the 
album. 

To view a larger version of a photo, click the thumbnail within the photo album page. On the individual photo 
page, the photo will be displayed as close to full size as can fit on the page. 

CREATING YOUR PERSONAL PHOTO ALBUM (cont.)
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To view the full version of the photo in a separate browser tab, click the photo within the photo page. To 
scroll through other images in the album, click the Previous or Next links. 

To upload a photo to an album, open the album (if it isn't open already) then click the Upload photos button.  

The caption will appear below the photo thumbnail within the album and on the individual photo page. 

Deleting photos: 

To delete a photo, hover over its thumbnail within the photo album page, then click the Delete link that 
appears. 

You can also delete a photo from the individual photo page by clicking the Delete photo button that appears 
in the upper right corner. 

—Roger 

CREATING YOUR PERSONAL PHOTO ALBUM (cont.)
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Due to the Covid, meetings will take place online until further notice.

DATE PROGRAM MONTHLY CHALLENGE

Thursday, January 2 Annual Tool Sale and Swap Meet Turn a Sphere

Thursday, February 6 Stuart Batty “New Tool” Turnings

Thursday, March 5 Janice Levi — Pyrography Push Cut Bowls

Thursday, April 2 CANCELLED Pyrography

Thursday, May 7 Tom Willing — Easter Eggs Bowl in a Square

Thursday, June 4 Dale Larson — Spheres Eggs / Hollow Eggs

Thursday, July 2 John Beechwood — Texturing and Spiraling Spheres

Thursday, August 6 Joe Fleming — Airbrushing Textured / Spiraled Turnings

Thursday, September 3 Phil Rose — Turning Burls Airbrushed / Painted Turnings

Thursday, October 1 Steve Newberry — Kuksa Cup Turn a Burl

Thursday, November 5 Kathleen Duncan — Piercings Kuksa Cup

Thursday, December 3 No Meeting Happy Holidays!

2020 NWWT MEETING SCHEDULE & PROGRAMS

DATE PROGRAM MONTHLY CHALLENGE

Thursday, January 7 Mike Meredith — Chainsaw Maintenance, 
Sharpening and Safety / Tool Swap Holiday Presents

Thursday, February 4 Michael Alguire

Thursday, March 4 Betty Simnitt

Thursday, April 1 David Ellsworth

Thursday, May 6 Roger Crooks

Thursday, June 3 John Cobb

Thursday, July 1

Thursday, August 5 Auction

Thursday, September 2

Thursday, October 7

Thursday, November 4

Thursday, December 2 No Meeting

2021 DEMONSTRATORS PREVIEW
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OTHER WOODTURNING CLUBS  •   MEETINGS & PROGRAMS

Please check individual club websites for current information  
on their monthly online meetings.  

WOODTURNERS OF OLYMPIA 
woodturnersofolympia.org 

2nd TUESDAY of every month @ 6:30pm 
First Baptist Church of Olympia 
904 Washington St. SE, Olympia, WA 98507 [map] 

CASCADE WOODTURNERS 
cascadewoodturners.com 

3rd THURSDAY of every month @ 6:45pm 
Willamette Carpenters Training Center  
4222 NE 158th Ave, Portland, OR 97230 [map] 

PACIFIC NORTHWEST WOODTURNING GUILD 
woodturningguild.com 

2nd WEDNESDAY of every month @ 7:00pm 
MWA Architects 
70 NW Couch St, Portland, OR [map] 

WILLAMETTE VALLEY WOODTURNERS 
willamettevalleywoodturners.com 

2nd THURSDAY of every month @ 6:30pm 
Center 50+ Senior Center 
2615 Portland Rd, NE Salem, OR 97303 [map]

SW WASHINGTON WOODTURNERS 
southwestwashingtonwoodturners.com 

4th WEDNESDAY of every month @ 7:00pm 
Friends of the Carpenter’s Center  
1600 W 20th St, Vancouver, WA 98660 [map]

BEAVER STATE WOODTURNERS 
beaverstatewoodturners.com 

4th THURSDAY of every month @ 6:00pm 
Coburg Community Charter School 
91274 N Coburg Rd, Coburg, OR 97408 [map]

http://www.cwa49.wildapricot.org
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Pacific+Northwest+Carpenters+Institute/@45.553686,-122.498524,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xfded3e559e129c9d!8m2!3d45.553686!4d-122.498524
https://southwestwashingtonwoodturners.com/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Friends+of+the+Carpenter/@45.6362274,-122.6878858,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0x74bf8d3a02b5ea43!8m2!3d45.6362274!4d-122.6878858
http://beaverstatewoodturners.com/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Coburg+Community+Charter+School/@44.142696,-123.0723884,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0x24e66959a626fcb1!8m2!3d44.142696!4d-123.0723884
http://www.willamettevalleywoodturners.com
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Center+50+/@44.9603674,-123.0159688,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0x9ca43ad7f04860e9!8m2!3d44.9603674!4d-123.0159688
http://woodturnersofolympia.org
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Olympia+First+Baptist+Church/@47.0405796,-122.8996816,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xd5f06a824d5580d!8m2!3d47.0405796!4d-122.8996816
https://www.woodturningguild.com/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/MWA+Architects/@45.5236863,-122.671205,19z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x54950a0756030d0f:0xe3a8ee4d9cf6d5ad!8m2!3d45.5236863!4d-122.6706565
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A key component of our financial stability as a club is our vendor sponsors. Our vendors provide periodic gift 
certificates for the raffle and our annual auction. In addition we receive product donations from some of them. If that 
were not enough, some also give individual discounts to club members. All this contributes to our financial health. 
We encourage all of you to patronize our vendor sponsors. It is good for you, good for them, and good for the club.

10% Off Regular Price

link link

VENDOR SPONSORS ARE KEY TO OUR SUCCESS!

Special note regarding Northwoods Figured Wood: Northwoods is evolving into a slab supplier and will no longer be 
in the turning blank business. We are sorry to see them go. They were a huge sponsor for us. We thank them deeply 
for their historical support and wish them the best in their new endeavor.

Click on each logo to go to their website

Gift Certificates

link link link

Gift Certificates + Merchandise Donations + 10% Off

link link link
10% Off Regular Price

link link

10% Off Regular Price

link link

Gift Certificates + 10% Off

link link

Gift Certificates + Merchandise Donations

link link

10% Off Regular Prices

link

http://pennstateind.com
https://woodcrafters.us/
http://rockler.com
http://www.milwaukiehardwoods.com
https://www.woodworkingshop.com
http://woodcraft.com
http://woodturnerscatalog.com
http://www.doctorswoodshop.com/
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Looking for a Lathe For Sale 

I teach woodturning to kids in White Salmon.  

I have a very eager sixth grader whose family is looking to get a lathe.  

If anyone might be looking to sell a mini or midi lathe, please contact me.  

My phone number is 503-241-0828. 

Thank you in advance, 

Marjin Wall 

BULLETIN BOARD

If you have woodturning tools for sale,  
know of a tree being taken down in the near future,  

a new source for woodturning stock,  
upcoming estate sales,  

need help  
or have questions that need answering… 

let me know and I will post it on the Bulletin Board section of next month’s NWWT newsletter.

mailto:bill.karow@mac.com
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Past newsletters can be accessed from the NWWT website here.  

If you don’t have internet access, provide me with your mailing address, and I will print out a copy, lick a stamp 
and mail a copy of the newsletter to you via U.S. Postal Service.  

If you do not receive a courtesy email from me by the beginning of the month indicating that a new newsletter 
is available online, please send me your current email address.  

Submissions to the newsletter are due by the last Thursday of the month.  
Articles, tips, web links, classified ads and other woodturning-related items are welcome! Send them to me. 

For other business inquiries, contact Northwest Woodturners at:  
Northwest Woodturners 
P.O. Box 1157 
Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

EDITOR’S NOTES
PO Box 1157 • Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

NWWT membership has benefits!  
Show your NWWT Membership Card to receive a discount off your purchase at  

Gilmer Wood, Rockler, Woodcraft, Woodcrafters, Crosscut Hardwoods and Milwaukie Hardwoods. 

https://northwestwoodturners.com/Newsletters
mailto:bill.karow@mac.com
mailto:bill.karow@mac.com
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